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FROM THE RECTOR 
 
We have been considering the establishment of a Pre-Prep for some time now.  The intention was to open it in 
January 2019 in the After School Programme house.  It is unlikely that it will now open next year. 
 
We are currently awaiting a final design by the architect and thereafter, a costing to check affordability.  We also do 
not want to add significantly to the amount of traffic on campus.  As such, we are investigating further measures to 
ensure that this does not happen. 
 
We cannot determine the placement of the facility until the traffic challenges have been met. 
 
In the meantime, we have informed our feeder Pre-Preps of our intentions, as a courtesy. 
 
I would be happy to answer any questions, which you may have around this topic. 
 
PLEASE HELP! TRACTOR LOADER BACKHOE (TLB) NEEDED 
 
The school requires a TLB in order to landscape the area below the After-School programme facility.  We would be 
most grateful to any parents who could recommend a provider who could offer the service at a competitive rate . . 
or even better!  Please contact Cecilia Neto in this regard (cneto@stpeters.co.za). 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Questions for the Rector: 
If anyone wishes any further information on any topic, please feel free to contact me at school or at 
groyce@stpeters.co.za or dradloff@stpeters.co.za. 
 
Greg Royce 
(Rector) 

       Edition: 15                             10 May 2018                                                                                                    

Tractor Loader Backhoe! (TBL) 

mailto:cneto@stpeters.co.za
mailto:groyce@stpeters.co.za
mailto:dradloff@stpeters.co.za


 

2 | P a g e   
 

         THROUGH THE KEYHOLE                                       GIRLS PREP SCHOOL                                                 10 May 2018 

 

         Unsubscribe    l      Contact  (011) 367 6631                                                                                 105 Witkoppen Road, Fourways 

FROM THE HEADMASTER                  
 
Following last week’s newsletter, this week, I have included an article on Personalised Learning by our very own Mr 
Blackhurst. The article clearly explains why ‘one size (of education) doesn’t fit all’. It is important to note that this 
process won’t happen overnight, but I am already delighted with numerous initiatives that teachers have established 
in both our JP and SP in an effort to work towards this critical need:  
 
A SUMMARY OF THE IMPORTANT RATIONALE FOR MORE PERSONALISED LEARNING   
                                       
In the worst-case scenario, pupils grouped in age-based classes are given the same amount of material to 
learn/master in the same amount of time, often in the same way. Accountability is based on seat-time and, 
sometimes, a formal test or two. Despite vast differences in individual pupil experience and prior learning, the gaps 
that open do not always close because little time is allocated to going back and catching up. Pupils are also constantly 
compared to each other, in the establishment of averages, and the like, rather than measured against their own 
progress, learning and other outcomes. School becomes a competitive sorting exercise. 
 
PERSONALISED LEARNING 
 
Personalised learning is a route to actively engage, motivate and inspire all pupils to embrace difference, 
overcome challenges and demonstrate mastery. 
 
The goal of a more personalised teacher and pupil-generated programme is for each pupil to MASTER content and 
skills to help guarantee their success in university and their careers. 
 
Factors that necessitate such a goal are growing classroom diversity, particularly in terms of the differing growth 
rates of pupils; learning science research; increasing technological sophistication; and 21st century job requirements 
– which include the ability to solve complex problems, think creatively and critically, co-ordinate with others and 
manage people. We want our pupils to become productive and fulfilled citizens of the world.  
 
The Essentials of Personalised Learning and Changed Expectations 
 
Personalisation must be built on embracing all pupils, with varying abilities, equally and providing paths for success 
for each one, with and without technology. The greater the range of abilities in a class, the more such a strategy is 
necessary. 
 
Plans to promote social, emotional and cognitive competencies must be effectively implemented and developed, 
throughout a person’s life, to allow for success in school, the workplace and the wider community. 
 
The pupil must be at the centre of the learning being organised. So, within reason, learning objectives, approaches, 
content, pace and tools must be organised and optimised for each pupil. 
 
Pupils should assume more responsibility for their learning through exercising some choice in what, how, when and 
where they learn. (This should include decisions on assessment-orientated choices that promote, and assist, the 
learning process.) 
 
Pupils should have regular opportunities to engage in higher order thinking. They also need to transfer their learning. 
Feedback and reflection must be routinely incorporated into the learning experience. There should be a system of 
varied supports and extensions to help all pupils succeed. 
 
There should be some common standards, that apply to all pupils – values and socio-emotional goals should be 
included in the academic considerations, as suggested above. 
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Teachers must have high expectations, in line with growth theory, for each pupil. That will help to advance equity. 
 
A Change of Focus, in line with Growth Theory 
 
Teachers and pupils should focus on growth and improvement, rather than average grade level proficiency. 
 
Teachers and administrators should keep track of multiple assessment measures and data tracking across grades; 
and less reliance on end-of-year assessments. A pupil should not be locked into a particular (streamed) group or 
time period for the achievement of mastery. No one should unnecessarily practise what is already known or 
mastered. Fresh inspiration must be used to apply some past knowledge in new ways while new learning is 
experienced. Curricula should be flexibly designed. Pupils are moved onto new work once the previous work has 
been demonstratively mastered, not because anyone else has moved on. 
 
Management and teachers must take advantage of new opportunities to build capacity for next-generation 
educators. 
 
Mastery of the 3R’s should be viewed now just as a starting point and no longer the end goal of any work.  
Teaching to the middle is no longer acceptable today and probably never was. We should teach each pupil today, 
rather than a class of pupils. Pupils’ personal interests are, increasingly, being taken into account and aspects of 
learning opportunities customised. 
 
Pupils must be given the space and freedom to fail without negative connotations. 
 
Master teachers (masterful teachers) need to try to develop an awareness in each pupil as to how she or he best 
learns and the tools each needs for success. 
 
Thinking about the Necessary Preparatory Discussions 
 
This ‘increased personalisation’ need must be accepted – by teachers, management, pupils and parents. (Pupils do 
not usually object to personalised assistance and options.) 
 
Schools must develop sufficient resources for learning really effectively and assessment, as the two are inextricably 
linked. So teachers need: fellow ‘resource generators’; management support/co-ordination in the data generation 
and ‘reporting for planning’ sphere; and training. 
 
Monitoring, accountability and support systems need to be regularly reconsidered. Feedback from adaptive 
assessments is vital. Mastery should be gauged in clear, measurable and rigorous learning objectives. The shift from 
time to mastery as the basic learning measure is crucial. Meaningful, high quality assessments must allow pupils to 
demonstrate their mastery of skills and concepts when they have mastered them, rather than at a set time in the 
year. Pilot programmes must be fully supported. 
 
Active communication with parents is desirable. The report system should promote a new focus on personal 
strengths and development in important 21st century spheres, rather than age group comparisons across a narrow 
syllabus over a specific time period. 
 
HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY 
 
Wishing our Moms a very Happy Mother’s Day for Sunday! Have a spectacular day - I trust that your family will spoil 
you! 
 
Darrel Webb (Headmaster) 
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SPORTS DEPARTMENT 
 

Last Saturday’s Netball Festival was an audacious event that was professionally facilitated by an incredible staff!  
 
St Peter’s Girls Prep hosted over 900 girls from various schools and they played in over 190 games during the course 
of the day. The day was thoroughly enjoyed by all!  
 
A special thank you to our parents who continue to support our girls! The parents showed true sportsmanship on 
the side of the courts, applauding good play and always supporting the decision of our highly skilled, highly trained 
coaches.  
 
Thank you! 
 
Chris Tomsek 
(Acting Director of Sport) 

 

 

GRADE 7 MARKET DAY SUCCESS! 
 
Well done to the Grade 7 girls, who raised an incredible R20 000, for charity, on Saturday. The girls ran very well 
organised food and cold drink stalls and sold their wares to the players and spectators at our Inter-schools Netball 
Tournament. 
 
 A warm thank you to the many parents who assisted the girls. I hope you had as much fun as they did! 
 
Jane Ritchie 
Grade 6 & 7 Teacher 
 

 

MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
 
MONDAY, 28 MAY: SUMMIT COLLEGE PERFORMANCE  
 
The Cadet Choir (Gr 3-4) will be participating in the Summit College Choir Festival. This event is one of the highlights 
of our choir year – enthusiastically anticipated by both participants and the audience. 
 
Girls need to be at Summit College by 17:15 dressed in their No 1s. Kindly indicate whether your daughter will be 
attending by following the link below.  
 
https://goo.gl/forms/bgamIsAjHtwaRv1K2 
 
17:15   Arrive at Summit College  
17:30   St Peter’s Girls sound check 
18.30   Concert begins  
 
There is no entry fee, seating is limited and on a first come, first served basis, however. Please join us for this fantastic 
musical evening. 
 
 
 

https://goo.gl/forms/bgamIsAjHtwaRv1K2
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TUITION 
 
Individual music lessons are still open for enrolment. The online application form can be accessed through the 
following link: https://goo.gl/forms/jlP2qREK5dYOaUz32.  
 
Lesson in Cello, Voice, Flute, Violin, Piano, Guitar, Ukulele, Drum Kit, Percussion, Clarinet, Trumpet and Saxophone 
are available. Pupils receive one thirty-minute lesson per week, at R185. 
 
Marguerite Schmitt 
(Director of Music) 

 

 
HOT DOG DAY AND EMPTY CARTRIDGE COLLECTION 
 
A reminder that Friday, 11 May is Hot Dog Day and cartridge collection at St Peter’s Prep! 
 
Our Vienna sausage suppliers are trustworthy and they have guaranteed that their Vienna sausages are completely 
safe. We boil the Viennas (which serves as an added safeguard). If girls do not wish to have a Vienna sausage on 
their Hot Dog – they can rather choose to have cheese or just a roll with sauce on it. 
 
The cost of Hot Dog Day is R25. 
 
Thank you to those who have volunteered to help serve. Please meet us at Keys Pavilion at 08:30 (for Grade 0 – 2) 
and 09:30 (for Grade 3 – 7). 
 
Please remember to bring in empty printer cartridges. They are collected and recycled. There are collection points 
at each school. 
 
Belinda, Ellen and Tami 
(Hot Dog Day Co-ordinators) 
 

 

OPERATIONS DEPARTMENT NEWS 
 
Kitchen: 
The School’s kitchen is audited termly by Food Consulting Services and once again in the last audit, April 2018, 
achieved an excellent overall score.   
Below is a summary of the areas that were audited and a comparison from audit to audit:   
 

 
Sincere congratulation to Sharon Rabilal and her team on such fantastic results. 

Audit 

Date 

Surface 

Swabs 

Hand 

Swabs 

Food 

Samples 

Water 

Samples 

Overall 

Micro 

Index 

Symbol Visual 

Cleanliness 

Cleaning 

Procedures 

Food 

Safety 

Documentation Symbol Facilities Symbol 

06/4/2017 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% A+ 85% 69% 76% 41% B 77% B 

5/10/2017 89% 100% 100% 100% 94% A+ 82% 93% 84% 85% A 81% A 

11/4/2018 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% A+ 92% 100% 90% 86% A+ 83% A 

https://goo.gl/forms/jlP2qREK5dYOaUz32
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Drivers: 
Daniel Selekisho and Tyson Banda attended a Defensive Driving and Hijacking Course in the April holidays. The men 
achieved excellent results.  They complete this course every two years.   
 
Our drivers also underwent their six monthly medicals and have both been declared fit for employment. 
 
Cecilia Neto (Operations Manager) 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MY STORY 
 
It was wonderful to see growing interest in our ‘My Story’ series at last term’s event.  This is a St Peter’s ‘safe space’, 
where parents and staff listen to each other and learn from each other - through the voluntary sharing of personal 
stories, experiences and journeys.  
 
We believe that this helps us break down the barriers that stand between us and helps us build a stronger, more 
cohesive and inclusive St Peter’s community. Please join us on this exciting journey! 
 
Date: Thursday, 17 May 
Time: 18:30 – 20:00 
Venue: Girls Junior Prep Hall 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPACES FOR GRADE 0, 2019 
 

Please note that there are a limited number of spaces, in the Girls Prep School, available for Grade 0 in 2019.  

Please bear this in mind when speaking to people who are looking at Grade 0 schooling, for their daughter, in 2019. 
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CHARITY EVENT 
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THIS WEEK! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing all our moms a very Happy Mother’s Day!                

Here are teachers, who are moms in the SP, with their 

daughters!  

Ascension Day Eucharist service today. 


